Welcome to the Bunny Bulletin



The Bunny Bulletin is the Bunny Village monthly magazine. It was founded in September 1998 and is distributed free of charge to every household and business in the Parish of Bunny.

It is produced by a team of volunteers and is funded by Bunny Parish Council and advertising.

The Editorial Committee is conscious that the population of Bunny is constantly changing and is aware that the sense of community that many of us value is in danger of being lost. By promoting village activities and events, raising issues that affect the life of the village, giving a voice to Bunny residents and supporting local businesses and trades-people, we hope to foster a sense of belonging in those who live in our village.

Bunny Bulletin Committee

Editor: Kate Hunt
Treasurer: & Diary Editor: Heather Paul
Advertising Editor: John Armstrong
Invoicing and Minutes: Chris Brown

Writing to or Advertising in the Bulletin

Copy to:

editor@bunny152.plus.com

Advertising enquiries to:

invictus-maneo@hotmail.com

We reserve the right to refuse copy or advertising material and to edit material as considered appropriate.

Subscribing to the Bunny Bulletin

If you are not a Bunny resident but would like to receive a copy then you may like to take out an annual subscription.

Perhaps you would like to arrange a subscription for a friend or relative with Bunny connections?

The Subscription is currently £6 per annum plus postage and packing.

Initial inquiries should be made by letter, including a stamped addressed envelope, to Mrs. Heather Paul, 148, Loughborough Road, Bunny, Nottingham, NG11 6QS.

Each Month our Web Page will give you a Taste of the Content of the Bunny Bulletin by including the Editorial and Information on the Village Events for the Month.

EDITORIAL FOR NOVEMBER 2009



Grumpy Pete writes "I would like to apologise to all recipients of the Bunny Bulletin for the face adorning your coffee table for November. It is there against my wishes. Apparently, Parish Council members had all agreed, when I was away, to appear at some time during the year. The only consolation you have is that it is not a page 3 or a centre-fold pose, that would be grotesque". I think that we can all agree with that sentiment!

Now you really must get your diaries out and fill in a few dates - Nov - Service of Remembrance; December - Village Christmas Supper at the Rancliffe, Christingle Service, Village Christmas Tree Lighting, Carol Service; January - Wine tasting Workshop. Some of these events have a limit on numbers so you need to book your place early.

As you will have realised, the Church is beginning a push to raise funds to repair and maintain the fabric of the building. Offers of help and ideas for events are most welcome thank you to those who have already made suggestions - your ideas are being worked upon. It is hoped that, as well as raising money, good value entertainment will be provided and each event will go some way to drawing our community together.

Whilst mentioning volunteering and the community, I cannot help but make a plea for assistance with the Lunch Bunch. Jan, who heads up this monthly luncheon for villagers each month, is finding that a lack of helpers, particularly someone who can take over the organisation of a lunch when she is unable to do so, is putting Lunch Bunch in jeopardy.

There is an interesting item this month from Neil Pinder, a Keyworth resident who envies us our Moor. Did you know that, of the objections to the published scheme for the A453 widening, one proposes an alternative route involving driving a road across Bunny Moor to link up with the A60. The objections and alternative proposals go to a Public Inquiry, starting on November 10th, and being held at the Rutland Square Hotel on St, James's Street, Nottingham.

Kate

editor@bunny152.plus.com

Village Events NOVEMBER 2009

BUNNY ALLOTMENT & LEISURE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION

Annual General Meeting Wednesday 18th November at 7.30pm in the Village Hall (Small Room)

Members and interested persons all welcome.

The Association was developed during WWII in 1941. It started off with 18 members. For the first time in over 60 years, the site now has a waiting list for plots.

If you would like to grow your own fruit, vegetables and flowers why not have your name added to the waiting list? Come along to the meeting and see what has been achieved this year.



"COMPOSTING"

Cheryl Woodruff is a home-composting adviser with WRAP (Waste and Resources Action programme). Her talk covers why we need to compost, advice on how to compost successfully, and how to use the finished product. There will be a free information leaflet available.

Please join us on:

WEDNESDAY NOVEMBER 11TH AT 7.30. P.M.

BUNNY VILLAGE HALL

VISITORS WELCOME - £3 AT THE DOOR

(includes coffee and biscuits)

BUNNY MILLENNIUM HISTORY GROUP



There will be a meeting of the History Group on Monday 23rd November at 7.30 p.m. in the Almshouse.

BUNNY WOOD AUTUMN LOG SALE

Sunday November 15th 10.30am.

Logs from £2.50 per bag.

Please use the Car park at the A60 entrance to the wood.



Remembrance Sunday

"At the going down of the sun, and in the morning,

we will remember them"

Join us in Bunny Church

on Sunday November 8th at 6.00 p.m.

Service of Remembrance

Bunny Church will be open to visitors on Saturday 28th November from 10.30 a.m. — 12 30 p.m.

Have a look at this historic building, enjoy coffee and biscuits, then browse our second-hand books at bargain prices - hardbacks 40p, paperbacks 20p.

You may even have some books that you would like to donate!

Bunny Bulletin is digitally printed by Nottingham Print, Leen Gate, Lenton, Nottingham, NG7 2LX Telephone 01159738053 Fax 0115 9738060 www.nottinghamprint.co.uk